Irlam & Cadishead

PARKS & OPEN SPACES MEETING


Minutes of meeting Tuesday 20 March 2007 

Irlam Council Offices, Astley Road, Irlam

Meeting commenced at 2:00pm

1) INTRODUCTIONS AND APOLOGIES

Present:
Ursula Sossalla-Iredale (Chair)

- Neighbourhood Manager



Cllr Joe Kean



- SCC Irlam Ward



Chris Trueblood



- Community Development



Ann Cavanagh



- Friends’ of I&C Parks (Resident)



Nancy Heap



- Friends’ of I&C Parks (Resident)



Tina Antal



- Chief Executive’s Office



Steve Taylor



- Environment Services



Helen Ball



- Arts Officer



Phil Kemp



- Irlam Rangers (Resident)



Joyce Fitzpatrick


- Seedley & Langworthy In Bloom (Resident)



Jenny Sowerby



- Seedley & Langworthy in Bloom (Resident)



Sue Ness (Minutes)


- Administration 

Apologies:
Carol Ballantyne / Lynn Brown / Debbie Kemp / Lisa Derbyshire / George Gilbody / 

Steve Jones / Reita Sheehy (Resident) / Paul Finch / Tom Broad / Steve Jones


ACTION

2) MINUTES OF LAST MEETING (30.2.07)
Minutes accepted as a true record


3) MATTERS ARISING

Agenda items


4) PRINCE’S PARK – updates

a) Entrance to Prince’s Park (Steve Taylor) – Draft proposals to the entrance shown to group – please see attachment

b) BMX Skate Park Drainage & Lighting (Steve Jones) – Unsure if drainage has been done, Helen Ball to check with Ian Worsley.  

c) Lighting in Prince’s Park - Update needed on lighting from Steve Jones for the next meeting

d) Prince’s Park Garden Centre Developments (Tom Broad) – No update received.  Update needed for the next meeting

e) Friends’ of Prince’s Park (Ann Cavanagh) – 

· Fishing Club – Child Protection course being attended

· Fishing Licences – points need clarification

· Parent consent forms have been done

· Skip needed for river clean-up on Saturday 7 April.  ICY to be involved

· 300 bulbs planting has been completed

f) Events in Prince’s Park (Phil Kemp) – 
· Annual Football World Cup organised by Irlam Rangers to be held 26-27 May.  
· Lower teams throughout the area are invited to take park.  
· 64 teams participating this year.  Under 9’s, 10 – 12 years.  
· Possibility of having a ‘babies’ team at the Community Festival in August – to be confirmed.  
· Applying to community committee for funding
g) Amphitheatre – Update needed for next meeting
h) Any other business on Prince’s Park – 
· Date of the Triathlon is needed
· Email received from Richard Abernethy regarding residents on Fairhills Road concern on the horse chestnut trees – email forwarded to Steve Taylor 
Helen Ball /

Ian Worsley /

Steve Jones

Tom Broad

Ann Cavanagh

George Gilbody



5) GEORGE THOMAS PLAYGROUND

a) Official Opening (Helen Ball) – The play area was officially opened by the Mayor and Mayoress in February.  Pupils from Fiddlers Lane and Irlam Primary schools were also at the opening – photos available on request.  The painting of the railings was finished before the opening

b) Basketball Court hard standing costs (Steve Jones) – update needed from Steve Jones for the next meeting

c) Wildflower area (Steve Taylor) – Delayed until Ranger in post.  Possibly to grass seed for the immediate future
Steve Jones

6) SEEDLEY & LANGWORTHY IN BLOOM – (Presentation by Joyce Fitzpatrick and Jenny Sowerby)
· A brief history was given of our In Bloom started
· Seedley and Langworthy are in a regeneration area and are a SRB Social Project
· In Bloom are controlled by Cornerstone
· Residents were given baskets and plants to plant and to look after.  Some plants were taken which they replaced
· Local schools also helped with the planting
· There was also partnership working with YOT
· This enabled them to be nominated for a Britain in Bloom 2004 award which they won at both local and nationals levels.  In 2006 they won gold at national level
· They have lamppost boxes and large planters on pavements outside shops.  Planning permission is required.  There is also public liability to be considered
· The Prince’s Trust made boxes for planting
· Extra funding was obtained by buy street furniture
· The cost of watering during the summer period is considerable – Environmental Services does this service
· Support is needed for the I&C area to ‘green’ the Liverpool Road Corridor
· Need partnership working with an officer lead group

· Barrier boxes could be done

· Phil Kemp is willing to contact shops to see what interest there is to adopt a planter outside their shop.  To report back to this group the outcome

· Cllr Kean to ask on Mossvale Estate
Phil Kemp

Cllr Kean

7) CADISHEAD PARK - update
· Master Plan presented at the last community committee

· Bottom of Hayes Road has not been maintained and damage has been done

· Steve Taylor to update for next meeting
Steve Taylor

8) IRLAM RANGERS AFC – (Phil Kemp)
· Also see 4f
· A brief history was given of the teams conception in 2001
· They now have 200 children between the ages of 7-18 attending with plans of going to open age
· 4-6’s Soccer Academy being discussed
· An article on the teams have appeared in Life in Salford
· Irlam Rangers are more than football teams – the children also have annual bowling matches, have X-Factor events and Christmas parties
· The vision of the club is to introduce cross country running and skills for life
· Irlam Rangers do not have their own facilities other than 2 containers which have been fitted out for changing facilities
· The feeling is that Irlam Rangers are not recognised by the community
· Richard Cohen is the Project Manager of the new build onto Irlam Pool – Phil to contact and inform Richard of the groups requirements which could be considered for inclusion into the new facility
· To contact Cllr Mann again to inform him of Irlam Rangers needs and for the latest update on the Pool’s expansion.  Cllr Kean will support


9) RANGER SERVICE - update - (Annie Surtees)
Email received from Annie :

“To update on the Ranger post, an advert will be going out next week in the Salford Advertiser and MEN (the delay has been due to the moratorium on posts) to advertise for the post.  Depending on CRB checks etc we would hope to have someone in post by late May.  Proposed interview dates are 24th or 25th April so if anyone has some time to help with interviewing that would be great.

I have been receiving a number of enquiries from schools etc about activities for Prince’s Park and we have tried to support where ever possible, so the Rangers will be delivering a small number of activities before the new post holder starts.  Also thanks for the support keeping health walks, stepping stone walks, and toddler walks going in the interim.

Also just to let you know I have been working with Lancashire Wildlife Trust to put  in a bid from the Landfill Tax to develop youth volunteering/rangering in Prince’s Park – will let you know if we get to the next round” .


10) ANY OTHER BUSINESS

· Helen Ball informed everyone that she will be leaving soon for pastures new.  A big thank you goes to Helen for the work she has delivered and for the support she has given to the team. Until the Arts Officers post is filled, Andrea Bushell (Principal Arts Officer) will support current projects.  Andrea’s contact details are: tel: 778 0834, mobile: 07725 104 770, email address: andrea.bushell@salford.gov.uk 

· ICY are shortly launching the DVD on environment which was made by local young people.  Will be viewed at the next community committee meeting


11) DATE / TIME / VENUE OF NEXT MEETING

Date:         Tuesday 22 May 2007 

Time:         2:00pm

Venue:       Irlam Council Offices, Astley Road, Irlam, M44 5LL

Meeting closed at 4:20pm
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